
October 10, 2020 
 
Hello everyone, 
 
I hope those of you in the Chicago area are enjoying this beautiful Fall weekend. As we close out the 
week I need to let you know that one of our staff members has tested positive for the coronavirus. The 
person has been out of work for several days and will remain out until their required time of isolation is 
finished and they are ready to return to work.  
 
The virus continues to occupy so much of our world’s energy and we continue to do all we can to 
protect everyone connected with our Home, especially our Residents. Weekly testing of staff and 
Residents continues and we will be seeking guidance from the Department of Health on how we can 
improve our efforts.  
 
We had a visit from the State inspectors this week for our annual licensure & recertification survey. For 
that, we are happy to report that they only expressed one concern of low severity. This good news 
reflects the hard work and dedication of everyone here for doing the best we can for those we serve. 
Thanks be to God! 
 
And thank you for all of your support and continued understanding as we journey forward. Be assured 
of our prayers for you all. 
 
God bless, 
 
Sr. Julie, lsp 


